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	June 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190505002
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
Dear Ministry of Justice, How many ipp prisoners were under the supervision in the community under Cardiff probation between2018/19 and how many ipp prisoners were recalled between 2018/19 under the supervision of Cardiff probation
Your request has been handled under the FOIA. 

I can confirm the MoJ holds the information you have requested on IPP Offenders. 

By way of clarification, we have interpreted ‘Cardiff Probation’ as ‘offenders supervised from offices in Cardiff’.
In the period from March to December 2018, there were 29 IPP cases managed by Cardiff Probation. And in the same period, there were three IPP offenders recalled in this area.

However, for the same data from January 2019, we are not obliged to provide information if there are prohibitions on disclosure ‘by or under any enactment’ (Section 44(1)(a) of the FOIA). 
For this period, the information requested is prohibited by the Statistics and Registration Services Act 2007 and the Pre-release Access to Official Statistics Order 2008 as it is a subset of our IPP offenders and recalls data intended for future publication in May 2020 within the OMSQ link below:
https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/offender-management-statistics-quarterly
As such we are required to consider this part of your request in a manner compliant with the Pre-release Access to Official Statistics Order 2008 further to Sections 11 and 13 of the Statistics and Registration Service (SRS) Act 2007. 

The MoJ is obliged under section 13 of the SRS Act to continue to comply with the Code of Practice for Official Statistics (the Code) for National Statistics. Section 11(3) of the SRS Act regards the Pre-Release Access to Official Statistics Order as being included in the Code. Protocol 2 of the Code reflects the requirements of the Pre-Release Access to Statistics Order. Specifically, it requires producers of official statistics to ensure that no indication of the substance of a statistical report is made public, or given to the media or any other party not recorded as eligible for access prior to publication. I can confirm that the MoJ does publish the data on IPP and Recalls as part of Official Statistics. Therefore, to now disclose its full or sub-set as part of your FOI request would violate the provisions of Section 13 of the SRS Act and the Pre-Release Access Order to Official Statistics 2008 and as such engages the exemption under section 44(1)(a) of the FOIA.

Section 44 is an absolute exemption, which means that we do not have to consider whether or not it would be in the public interest for you to have the information.
Public protection is our priority. Offenders on licence are robustly risk assessed and are subject to a strict set of conditions. They are supervised by a range of agencies including probation and police and any offender who fails to comply with their licence conditions can be immediately returned to prison.
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